Bolton Neighborhood Association
October 17, 2011
The meeting was called to order about 7:05pm in the Community room at the Bolton Fire Station.

Jeff Selby in the Communications Department of the City of Lake Oswego, reports on the LO Tigard
Water Partnership. There are no plans at this time to come through the Bolton neighborhood with a
pipeline and there are no plans to come through Mary S. Young with a pipeline. Jeff would not give us
any options or other possibilities; very vague with his comments. He feels that by the end of the month
we will know the pipeline route.

Maddax Woods lighting event is scheduled for November 12, 2011. The sale and benefit will take place
again this year. Alma Coston is asking for volunteers to help set up the event on November 5" and to
also help out for the event itself the evening of the 12™".

Henry Herwig, who lives at the corner of Randall and Davenport, reported on a blind spot that is being
caused by a hedge that is close to the street. The city installed yellow bumpers in the road to help guide
autos and bikes around the curve but Henry reports that there are still accidents and near accidents at
the site. He submitted photos for those present to view. Henry has a meeting with the city of West Linn
on Thursday, October 27" at 1pm to discuss what further actions can be taken to make this a safer
route.

We will vote on by-laws at the next meeting.

Gordon Bryck brought up the notion that he would like to see our neighborhood association have thelr
own website. He and Roger Shepherd will look into setting up on for the BNA.

In the West Linn 2011 magazine, the Bolton neighborhood got a very generic write up. We can submit a write up
of our own to the publication. Sally wants folks to start thinking about things to include in our submission; we do
not know at this time the deadline for submissions for the next publication.

Meeting adjourned around 7:50pm

Submitted by Constance Weaver, Secretary

15 people signed in

Next meeting: November 21, 2011 at 7pm



